
Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority Meeting 

December 5, 2024 

 

The Buffalo Township Municipal Sewer Authority held their regular meeting on 
December 5, 2024 at the Buffalo Township Municipal Building, 2115 Strickler Road, 
Mifflinburg, PA. Present were Daryl Beiler, Bob Sampsell, Brian Zettlemoyer, Linda 
Troup, Lena Baumer, Melissa Lobos, Josh Satteson and Todd Oberdorf. There were 2 
citizens present. 

Under citizen’s concerns: Paul Haines asked about water usage problem at Playworld. 
Todd Oberdorf said there was not a problem for Sewer Authority and they had it working 
properly now. 

Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to accept the Secretary’s minutes as presented. It 
was seconded by Bob Sampsell. All approved. 

Bob Sampsell made a motion to accept the Treasure’s report as presented. It was 
seconded Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved.   

Under Engineer’s report: Josh Satteson said they had pre-construction meeting earlier 
today and gave updates for Black Run Pump Station Rehabilitation project. 
 
Under Operator’s report: Todd Oberdorf presented quote from Wenrich Painting for tank 
coating at sewer plant. He also presented quote from Martz Technologies to replace the 
radar and controller at Beaver Run. 

Under delinquent bills: Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to send delinquent letters to 
Christopher Beck, Tiffany Reber, Cherry and Richard Sloan, Sandra Smith, Larry 
Strickland and Jesse Yearick. It was seconded by Daryl Beiler. All approved.  

Under old business: Bob Sampsell made a motion to accept final 2025 budget with 
corrections. It was seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved.  

Under new business: Linda Troup made a motion to approve 2025 meeting schedule 
with corrections and to have Lena Baumer advertise. It was seconded by Daryl Beiler. 
All approved. Daryl Beiler made a motion to raise monthly sewer bill to $70.00. It was 
seconded by Linda Troup. All approved. Brian Zettlemoyer made a motion to have 
Linda Troup send letters to customers about monthly increase to $70.00 and to 
Lewisburg customers about 3% increase. It was seconded by Bob Sampsell. All 
approved. Linda Troup made a motion to approve Pollution insurance quote and to have 
Daryl Beiler sign. It was seconded by Brian Zettlemoyer. All approved. 

Bob Sampsell made a motion to pay December’s bills. It was seconded by Brian 
Zettlemoyer. All approved. 

Meeting was then adjourned. 


